Tier I Commissioner Report 2003 season

There was a total of eleven teams in the Tier II league, five in the North division and six in the South
division. The top four teams in each division played off to see who would make it to the final. St. Albert
Rams, Red Deer Renegades, Edmonton Blues, Calgary Rustlers, Okotoks Ice, Calgary Rockies were all in
the Tier II playoffs. The season ended with the Sherwood Park Titans undefeated as league and Provincial
Champions. The Calgary Chill gave them two terrific games in the final round. This shows a well
balanced, across the province representation of teams at this level.

There were a couple of incidents that were sent onto the Discipline Committee as per the RMLL Bylaws
for further investigation. This committee was headed by Mr. Earl Caron.

Suspensions were based on RMLL bylaws and regulations and where applicable the AL A bylaws. A
number of fines and suspensions were handed out. One coach was fined and suspended from coaching,
three teams were fined for no shows and ineligible players, 15 players were suspended and 12 fines

assessed. At present the following people are suspended from play in the RMLL to further serve game
suspensions or pay their fines.

Tyler Foote from senior, he owes $50.00

“Kelly Sandberg owes $50.00 and 2 games to serve

Joey McCormick owes $50.00 and 2 games to serve

Jeff Bers owes $50.00 and has one game remaining in his suspension

Ricky Grass owes $50.00 and has one game remaining to serve in his suspension
Anthony Staus has one game remaining in his suspension

Ryan Adams owes $50.00 and has two games to serve

Logan Lundy owes $50.00 and has two games to serve

Jason Bil has two games remaining to serve”

It is recommended that all coaches within the RMLL follow the AL A guidelines regarding certification. I
would also like to recommend that all coaches within the RMLL provide proof of their certification to the
RMLL Executive. Failure to comply will result in the coach(s) not being allowed onto the bench.

All in all the season was a success and should continue to thrive in the future.

Rick Brisbane
Tier I Commissioner





